June 20, 2017 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

Page 1 of 2

President Waters called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer. The following were found to be in attendance:

President of Council	Mark Waters
Law Director	Debbie Slaughter
Council Ward 1	James Martin
Council Ward 2	Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3	Jim Sunderhaus
Council Ward 4	Alana Tucker
Council At Large	Kathleen Zech
Council At Large	Amy Richter
Council At Large	Patrick Tiettmeyer

Mayor Keller had attended the meeting held prior to the council meeting but had to leave due to a family emergency.

Mr. Martin motioned to approve the minutes from the June 6 meeting. Second by Mrs. Tucker.

Ordinance 17-11 To Amend Section 155.01 Of The Codified Ordinances Of Cheviot. Motion to present for second reading made by Mrs. Zech, second by Mr Dinkelacker, followed by unanimous voice vote.

Ordinance 17-16 To Approve A New Lease Agreement With Hamilton County, Ohio For Its Use Of The Cheviot Municipal Building For Area Court; And To Declare An Emergency. Introduced by Mr. Martin, second by Mrs. Tucker. Motion to suspend the rules made by Mr. Sunderhaus, second by Mrs. Zech. Motion to adopt made by Mr. Dinkelacker, second by Mrs. Tucker. All motions carried unanimously.

Ordinance 17-17 To Increase The Building Permit Fees For Sidewalk Repairs To \$20.00; And To Declare An Emergency. Motion to introduce made by Mr. Sunderhaus, second by Mrs. Zech. Mootion carried 7-0. Motion to suspend the rules made by Mr. Sunderhaus, second by Mr. Martin. Motion carried 7-0. Motion to adopt made by Mr. Dinkelacker, second by Mr. Sunderhaus. Motion carried with 5-2 with Mrs. Tucker and Mrs. Richter being the two nay votes.

Law Director: Mrs. Slaughter stated that there will be no council meeting held on the first Tuesday of July because it is the 4th of July holiday. We will be voting on the budget at the July 18 meeting. All litigation has been settled. The Workers Comp trial is scheduled for September.

Public Recognition: Mr. and Mrs. Dave Harmeyer were present to discuss the permitting process for sidewalk repair. Ms. Claire Hubble wanted to discuss the crumbling pavement of the pathway between Roswell & Kenkel. Both parties were advised to contact Mr. Braun.

Treasurer's Report from April 2017 was received and filed with a motion by Mrs. Zech, a second by Mr. Tiettmeyer, and a 7-0 voice vote.

There was one property maintenance violation (Family Dollar)..

Mrs. Tucker thanked everyone for their help with Family Day. There will be a recap meeting held on July 18 at 7pm in council chambers. Also on July 18, Mrs. Richter will hold a Public Relations Committee meeting to discuss the public info officer.

Seeing no further business before this council, Mrs. Zech motioned for adjournment. Motion was seconded by Mr. Tiettmeyer and carried with a 7-0 voice vote. The meeting adjourned at 8:03PM.

Jenny M. Eilermann, Clerk of Council

Mark G. Waters, President of Council